ROSEGROUND

Est.1971

Visit our Website: www.portlandlacesociety.com

Apr/May 2022

Officers 2022

President:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 mrpib@earthlink.net

Vice President:

Lynda Libby 13012 NE 68th Ave. Vancouver, WA 98686 360-903-4914 LyndaLibby@comcast.net

Demos:

Sherri Campbell 930 NW Naito Parkway K3 Portland, OR 97209 971-271-7664 scamptat@yahoo.com

Secretary:

LeAnn Smith 2020 SW Leewood Dr Aloha, OR 97003 leann.adele@frontier.com

Treasurer:

Joyce Clow PO Box 538 Sheridan, OR 97378 joclow2002@yahoo.com

Librarian:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 mrpib@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor:

Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113 503-737-9712 bjeanr@outlook.com

WEB:

Lynda Libby LyndaLibby@comcast.net

Calendar of Coming Events:

MARCH

Mar 26 - Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR 9:30 am to 11:30 am

APRIL

Apr - 6, 13, 29, 27 - Wednesday Lace at Pauline's 10 am to noon

Apr - 7 - Portland Lace Society meeting 10am to noon

Apr - 9 Saturday Farm Fest at McMinnville

Apr - 9 2nd Saturday at the Mill 10am to noon

Apr - 28 thru May 1 Shuttlebirds (Check on-line for classes and registration)

Apr - 30 Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR 9:30 am to 11:30 am

MAY

May - 4, 11,18, 25 Wednesday Lace at Pauline's 10am to noon

May - 5 Portland Lace Society meeting 10am to noon

May - 14 2nd Saturday at the Mill 10am to noon

May - 14 Polk County Museum by the Fairgrounds.

May - 28 Last Saturday - Oregon Country Lacemakers, McMinnville, OR 9:30 am to 11:30 am

It is nice that we can meet again and fill in some dates on our calendar. Just remember to follow the State of Oregon mask requirements if there are any. Please feel free to continue to wear masks if you are more comfortable with them. We just need to keep aware as things can change quickly..

Details for Calendar Items:

Pauline Ziets' for Lace Instruction and/or just making lace 10 am to noon.
 24012 NE 132nd Ave., Battle Ground WA 98604

2nd Sat of the month - Willamette Heritage Center Mill building 2nd Floor Open Space 10 am to noon.

3rd Sat of the Month - **Oregon Trail Lacemakers of Eugene** meeting is 1:00 to 4:00 pm Willamette Oaks Retirement Living, 455 Alexander Loop, Eugene, OR 97401

Last Sat of the month - Oregon Country Lacemakers (OCL) meet at 111 NE 3rd St., McMinnville, OR First Fed. Building, across the corner from the bank. 9:30 to 11:30 am

PLS Meeting notes 2/3/22

Bev called the meeting to order with 14 present.

Treasurer's report from Joyce:

Money Market: \$32,432.69

Checking: \$ 2,443.18 Total Assets: \$34,875.87

Joyce reminded us that this is the time of year we usually donate to Shuttlebirds and the Lace Museum. We donated to Shuttlebirds one year during the pandemic when it wasn't held, so we'll forgo this year's donation. We will donate to the Lace Museum, as usual.

Membership is up \$100 from the previous years – great news!

Our class with Louise is coming up in March, so Bev passed around a list of our info for us to double-check. She'll send it to Louise so she can send out our class packets.

Bring your own lunches; the kitchen is available for us to use, as long as we clean up after ourselves.

Optional: we can meet up for dinner somewhere Friday night to decompress and visit.

Friday and Saturday are full days, Sunday is 1:00 – 5:00. Bev will check into having the back door open downstairs before the classes start for ease of set up. We'll close the door once classes start.

Lace Day: Saturday, 5/21/22 at Winona Grange, upstairs for vendors, downstairs for classes and lunch.

The minutes had the wrong date; Jean will publish a correction.

Jackie will be running the show.

Sandra will bring her tables for the day, but we need more – bring what you have. We need an additional table for the "Free" items; there wasn't enough room for everything, last year.

Bev would like us to think about having Subway sandwiches for lunch: individually wrapped, with helpers (gloved and masked), to hand out/serve food and drinks downstairs. The alternative is to have everyone bring their own lunches, again. She circulated a signup sheet for jobs that day and asked us to indicate which lunch option we prefer.

Bev is working on inviting vendors: Tina (Black Sheep Fiber Emporium), Provo Lace (shop in a box); do we want to ask John Aebi, or Richard Worthing?

Linda has the contact email up on the website again, so interested people can contact us.

Just a reminder that the McMinnville group meets at 9:30 am on the last Saturday of each month, not 9:00 am. Jean will fix it for the newsletters.

Lace demo at Mission Mill was discussed, as was this summer's IOLI conference in Mesa, AZ; several of our members will be going.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.

Submitted by Secretary LeAnn Smith

Portland Lace Society Meeting notes for 3/3/22

Bev called the meeting to order with 13 present.

We were all saddened to hear of Susy Johnson's passing, but are also very happy to welcome Venessa back to Oregon.

Demo hours for IOLI: please turn in your demo hours to Beverly in April: the deadline for her to submit our hours to IOLI is 5/1/22, so before then, please.

New demo opportunities:

- 1. Willamette Heritage Center for Sheep to Shawl, the Saturday of Mother's Day weekend.
- 2. Yamhill Historical Society's Farm Fest at the Yamhill Valley Heritage Center- 4/9/22

Address: 11275 SW Durham Ln, McMinnville

Shuttlebirds will be holding an in-person conference this year 4/28 - 5/1. Bev has the class list and passed it around, but all the info is online. Registration must be postmarked by 4/21.

Treasurer's report from Joyce:

Money Market: \$32,433.24

• Checking: 2,123.77 Total: \$34,557.01

Louise's class is coming up this month. All three days will be at the grange.

Lynda asked about carpooling to Mesa. There are 5 (that were present) attending. Routes and where to stay were discussed. If interested in riding, contact Pauline, Tina, or Bev.

Meeting adjourned for show and tell.

Submitted by Secretary LeAnn Smith

A Thank You from Louise

Hello Ladies:

Thank you all very much for taking part in our PLS Workshop this past weekend! I'm so happy that we were able to meet in person this year.

Everyone worked well together and made wonderful progress with their projects. I'm really pleased with all that we accomplished. Many thanks to Beverly for everything she did to organize our class and to Joyce for helping out, as well. I'm also grateful for the gift you gave me and appreciate your kindness.

I've attached a copy of the class photo I took on Sunday - a lovely memento of our time together. I'll look forward to the next time we meet :-). We'll be sure to keep in touch!

Louise Colgan

E-Mail: louisecolgan@earthlink.net Website: www.colganlacestudio.com

See page 4 for the class memory page. Pictures there.

Seen at Recent Meetings -----

Sandra made this hat and then added a piece of bobbin lace at the crown. How pretty is that?



Anna has been making some of her famous pictires in bobbin lace and then had them framed so we see a few here.



River is known for some beautiful crochet work. This lined and padded Tea Cozy is the latest. Let's have a tea party.



LeAnn has been doing some serious Bedfordshire Lace studying. These are her latest pieces. There are definitely not for the faint of heart.



We had a great time in class. Louise, as always, gave us lots of help and had great projects. We had two Bucks in Color projects and two Milanese projects. Always fun to see all her patterns and plot what we want to do next time. The Grange is a nice big place to spread out Lynda and Joyce completed their items. LeAnn and Judy hard at work, but having fun. Even with so many of us Louise still found time to give one on one help and advice. It was Anna's turn here. The Milanese group look busy and happy and managed to get a lot done. Pauline, Marilyn and Muriel. I'm looking forward to seeing the completed pieces. Most of the time Beverly kept her eyes on her pillow and accomplished a lot, but I did get her to look up once. My pillow — proof I was there. Jan and Raye Here is a sneak peek at the new video coming out for IOLI by Hensel Productions. Sylvia Fellows does a great job showing just what is unique about making Chrysanthemum Lace. I had a great time making these, and there is also a book of patterns she has released on the same subject. I enjoyed being able to review the instructions and highly recommend

this to add to your library.



First the instructions for the basic tape is presented.

Then a more complex and interesting form. I used some tatting thread I had, seeing this as a flower form, but I also see this sort of like a fireworks display bursting forth. The original was done as a flower with the fillings in metallic for dew drops. There are so many things you can imagine.

Next was a necklace dangle done in metallic. I had this wonderful little copper angel I got at Winter Lace and used it as the center in my necklace.

Pictured with the necklace is an enameled pin you can get with the picture of the book front on it.



Last is a bonus piece provided and I played with some color again using the blue along the edge to go out and make the fillings so I didn't have to add in and tie off the fillings. There is so much you can do with these pieces.

Chrysanthemum

Whimsies

The video will be available the first day at Convention in July. They are working on a book and video package deal.

If you just can't wait for the combo deal, the book and pin are available on the Lace Museum web site.

Patterns include a couple of Peacocks and a very cute Partridge in a Pear Tree.





PORTLAND LACE SOCIETY

Dues paid after October will extend for the following year. You may join anytime!



LACE DAY May 21, 2022 Winona Grange 10am to 2pm

The bears may be the only masks there, but continue to watch the mandates as it could change. You are welcome to wear masks even if not mandated.

Just be comfortable. We want you there!

Shopping upstairs Making lace and visiting downstairs.
Bring your lunch and spend the day or just drop in for a while.

Vendors:

Maria Provencher - Shop-In-A-Box (well, usually several boxes, plenty to choose from)

If you have anything special you want from Maria please contact her so she can include it in her boxes.

John Aebi - Shop-In-A-Box (many useful and pretty wood tools and items)

Black Sheep Emporium - In Person. Call if you want her to bring something special. 503-380-8462

Our Tatter will be in, Sherri will be there helping interested would-be tatters, or if you need encouragement to continue. I'm sure a try-me pillow or two will be available or bring your project if you want some help.

See you there!

Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113



TO:			